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Energy Facilities Siting Division  FILE:  Transportation and Traffic PSA

PROJECT: Oakley Generating Station  

 Telephone Call  Meeting Location:  

NAME: Scott Debauche DATE: January 3, 2011 TIME: 11:50 a.m. 

BETWEEN:   
Aspen Environmental Group (CEC Consultant) and City of Oakley Community 
Developments Director 

SUBJECT: Status of River Oaks Crossing Project in City of Oakley 
 
PARTICIPANTS: 
California Energy Commission (Consultant): 

Scott Debauche, Transportation and Traffic Staff Assessment Technical Staff 
 

City of Oakley: 
Rebecca Willis, Community Developments Director 

 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The OGS AFC indicated that one project identified that could impact traffic conditions from a 
cumulative perspective in the vicinity of the proposed project site is the River Oaks Crossing, 
which is proposed on property south of the project site and BNSF railroad tracks. However, at 
the time of preparation of the AFC, no construction date has been set for this project so the 
potential for overlapping construction schedules was unknown. 
 
 
DISCUSSION:  
Ms. Willis confirmed that no construction timeframe is proposed or known for this project.  The 
River Oaks Crossing project is a proposed retail development, with construction occurring as 
private retailers purchase space and construct individual structures.  As of January 3, 2011 no 
construction is proposed. 
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